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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chair
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Minutes  Secretary
	Kirsty Lovatt
	
	

	Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 11th December 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1. Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Ian King, Kirsty Lovatt, Tom Combe, Jim Stillie, George Irvine, John Hawkins, Adrian Kentleton, and Kevin Crawford.

Also present – SBC Councillors Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Gordon Edgar. PC Conal McEwan, Morgan Gowans, Lilly MacKenzie, 6 members of the public, and 2 representatives from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – Judith Thompson, Alisdaire Lockhart
3.       
Declarations of Interest: None

4.       
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 13th November 2017 were approved by Tom Combe, and seconded by Ian King. 


Minutes of finance meeting held on 18th September approved by GEa and seconded by KL.


Meeting held 20th November 2017 re localities bid – missed the deadline for submitting application as only received quote from plumber at last minute. Welcome to submit application at next round. The feed from the water mains to the fountain will also need replaced.


MG and LMacK still working on a central idea.

5.       
Matters Arising – AK requested that the discussion surrounding date and proposed applications for locality bids meeting be added to last month’s minutes.


KL enquired as to who had put up the “concealed entrance” signs along the A7 as it had been explained at the last meeting that the signs could not be put up without permission from the Trunk Roads Authority/Roads Department. KC informed us that the resident herself had sourced them. KL then asked Cllr Edgar why the signs were still up when no permission had been granted. Apparently, the signs, and removal thereof, is now the responsibility of the Trunk Roads Authority.


6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.


PC McEwan reminded us that it is an offence to drive a car without having a clear 360 degree view. As such, all cars must be thoroughly defrosted before driving them.


AK was unclear as to the meaning of some of the acronyms used within the police report.


IK enquired as to whether there might be a police presence at Selkirk High School as this is happening at Hawick High School. PC McEwan assured us that there is no need for such action in Selkirk as the police already have an excellent working relationship with the High School.

7.
Minor Works List – It was agreed to rename this as Local Improvements Work.


JH reported a loose bus stop sign. Cllr Edgar to look into this.

8.       Planning – full response electronically attached.

17/01581/FUL:    3-7 Scotts Place, Selkirk – recommended for approval, subject to comment as submitted.
9.       
Open Forum – DP raised the following issues: 

Flooding outside Riverside Nursing Home. Cllr Edgar stated that SBC is seeking funding for the repairs.

The wall at Ettrick Mill and Corbie Lyn is falling down and in a bad state of repair.

Flooding at Bridge Street – Cllr Edgar is in discussions with the landlord about this.

Paving stones on footpath on Ettrick Bridge – Cllr Edgar stated that the stones have already been looked at and deemed not an issue. He will ask for them to be looked at again.

Seating at cricket club needs replaced.
When will planning begin for the walking festival? AP confirmed that planning will begin next year.

MoP asked about the CC policy for declaring an interest. AP stated that a declaration of interest has to be made before the start of an item. With regards to the planning discussion the MoP was referring to, it was agreed that IK had only stated facts and not personal opinion. The CC were happy that no rules had been contravened and that IK had not used persuasive language.

JS advised that the Plaza steps are very smooth and a danger when iced over. He requested that a salt bin be made available which Cllr Edgar will try to arrange.

10.     
SBC Councillor Reports – Cllr Edgar re-iterated that the budget for next year will be agreed in February 2018. Changes in service are to be expected and the SBC allowance from the Scottish Government will be announced on Wednesday 13th December 2017.


Cllr Edgar noted that there had been 130 bids received for the Localities Bid. These will now be vetted but there is no exact date yet for when contenders will go to the public vote. Cllr Edgar confirmed that the grants should be used by the end of March but a longer time-frame could be given if materials were already purchased.


Cllr Thornton-Nichol advised that everyone who qualifies for the ‘flu vaccination to do so as soon as possible. This year’s strain of the ‘flu is very dangerous.

Cllr Thornton-Nichol stated that it is her goal to have all 34 elected members of the Council to be trained as “dementia buddies”. Alzheimer’s Scotland are also willing to send a trainer if the CC would like an alternative to on-line training.  This was generally agreed provided a suitable date could be found.

AK asked if there was any movement on the surfacing issue at Elm Park. Cllr Thornton-Nichol advised that she will be in a meeting with Mr Richardson next week. It is still not clear if this is a matter for SBHA or not.

11. 
Treasurer’s Report – TC has received two new invoices for insurance premiums – one for £28.88 and the other for £19.08.


IK asked if we had received a grant form from the SBC re footpath maintenance. Advised that this has not happened yet.


IK also asked if it would be worth considering joining the C of T. It was agreed that there was no need to do this at present and may be a conflict of interest.


12.    
CC Website – AP advised that he did not have exact figures on storage and that the CC is paying £59/yr for domain name and website package. AP suggested having adverts on the website.


It was agreed to continue with our current website but to also look at the possibility of using social media. KL to look at other CC Facebook pages. 


Caroline Penman suggested that the CC could have a page on the new Selkirk website.

13.     
Correspondence – Electronically circulated to members.

14.     
SHMG – Everything is currently in good order. IK reported that the group has submitted a bid for funding for Currie’s fountain (repair and restoration). There will also be an audit carried out of the Hill’s paths, structures etc. 
15.     
Chamber of Trade – IK reported on a positive meeting (04 December) with the following update: shop owners saying that they are coping with the disruption caused by works at the Market Square.

BIDS: 

47 valid votes cast (out of 83 eligible premises) with 55%/45% in favour of YES.
Selkirk now joins 39 other BIDS companies in Scotland and next step is the formation of a BID Company and Directors (5) to oversee implementation and delivery of the Business Plan – all to generate income and aid business regeneration in Selkirk.  Plus recruitment of Project Manager and other staff required.


Still discussing a shop watch scheme and will be publishing a Selkirk Guide again this year, they are looking for forthcoming events to feature in this.

16.     
CARS is coming to an end and anyone looking for last minute funding must do so by the end of next week (Friday 22nd December 2017). IK reported that they are still looking for funding for the corner of Tower Street and for the stone carving in the Square.
17.
AOCB – GEa thanked Caroline Penman on behalf of the CC for all her hard work in organising the Xmas lights switch on.


JH expressed his view and opinion that the siting of the bus stop outside Douglas Gimour’s is unsafe. AP assured JH that the positioning of the bus stop had been taken into consideration. Cllr Edgar also confirmed that the new crossing will be moving up between Rodgerson's and the County Hotel.


JH also asked if he could send a letter to Transfusion Scotland re lack of adequate warm clothing for the nurses assisting with blood donors. AP advised that he could send the letter as a member of the public but that it wasn’t a matter for the CC.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 8th January 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

